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Dear Resident/Business,

The purpose of this leaflet is to let you know the 
outcome of the statutory consultation carried out 
in October 2012, and to inform you of the Council’s 
decision on the proposed measures as shown on the 
enclosed plan.

The representations received along with officers’ 
recommendations were reported to the Cabinet Member 
for Environmental Sustainability and Regeneration 
on 21 December 2012. After Careful consideration a 
decision has been made to proceed with the making of 
the Traffic Management Order (TMO):

To allow parking on Saturdays between 8.30am 
and 6.30pm within the Pay and Displays bays in 
Church Road and High Street. 
To convert the loading bay in Courthope Road to 
shared use bays thereby allowing parking between 
8 and 10am, 20 minutes free no return within two 
hours and loading will be permitted between 10am 
and 6.30pm. 
To convert the first set of shared use bays on the 
south side of Lancaster Road close to its junction 
with Church Road to pay and display only bays.
To convert some Resident only bays to shared 
use and introduce pay and display shared use 
bays on the west side of Lancaster Road between 
its junction with Lancaster Gardens and 23/25 
Lancaster Road.
Agrees to review the scheme between 6 – 12 
months after implementation subject to available 
funding. 
To re-introduce 20 minutes free parking at certain 
Pay and Display (P&D) bays in the Village and 
Arthur Road. 
Agrees to introduce additional Resident Only 
parking bays on existing single yellow line out side 
properties Nos. 7/9 Lancaster Road. 

 
The report and the Council’s decision can 
be viewed online using the following link,  
www.merton.gov.uk/churchrdvc.

What Happens Next
The final made Traffic Management Orders (TMOs), 
which allows the restrictions to be implemented and 
administered, will be published in the London Gazette 
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and the local newspaper shortly. Notices will also be 
placed on lamp columns in the affected area. Finally 
we would like to thank you for your participation in the 
consultation process and for your feedback. If you 
require any further information, please contact Brett 
Cockin, on telephone number 020 8545 4869 or email 
him at trafficandhighways@merton.gov.uk.

Alternatively, this information can be viewed on Merton 
Council’s website www.merton.gov.uk/churchrdvc.
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Your contact:
Name...................................................

Address...............................................
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Telephone...........................................

If you need any part of this document explained in your language, please tick 

box and contact us either by writing or by phone using our contact details below.
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Brett Cockin, Merton 
Civic Centre, London 
Road, Morden, SM4 5DX

  Church road amendments

Cormac Stokes
HEAD OF STREET SCENE & WASTE
London Borough of Merton
Merton Civic Centre
London Road
Morden SM4 5DX

Direct Line: 	 020 8545 4869
Fax:		  020 8545 4865
My Ref: 	 Enquiry Church Road
Please ask for Brett Cockin

Date: 		  15 February 2013

ENVIRONMENT AND REGENERATION DEPARTMENT
Chris Lee - Director

Dear Resident / Business

Following the Council’s decision to introduce parking measures in Church Road, Lancaster Road, 
High Street & Courthope Road. I am writing to inform you that the lining and signing works will start 
shortly, which will be carried out by F M Conway Ltd on behalf of the Council.

Date and Time of Works
It is anticipated that the lining works will start the week commencing 25 February 2013 for a period of 
1 week, weather permitting. Work will be carried out between 9am and 4.30pm. To allow the works to 
be carried out as quickly as possible, temporary parking restrictions may be introduced. “No Parking” 
cones and signs will be in place to indicate the areas where parking would be prohibited. While work 
is being undertaken in your street, we request that you park considerately within the existing bays 
which will allow the lining contractors to refresh existing markings if required. By doing so, this will 
allow a smooth transition of the works. Notices and cones will be placed in your road 12 – 48hrs prior 
to work being undertaken. 

The information pack on how to apply for your permit will follow shortly. The Council is conscious of 
the inconvenience and the disruption that this work may cause and will endeavour to keep the impact 
to a minimum. We apologise in advance for any inconvenience that may be caused by these works.

Further Information and Contact Details for the Works:
FM Conway Ltd - Kwasi Mensah (Signing Contractor): 0791 9493 010 
FM Conway Ltd - Paul Powell (Lining Contractor): 0774 863 5760
Merton Council - Brett Cockin: 020 8545 4869 
Merton Council - Paul Atie: 020 8545 3214

Yours sincerely

 

Brett Cockin
Traffic and Parking
Street Scene and Waste Management
London Borough of Merton

Parking Amendments
Church Road, Lancaster Road, 
Courthope Road and the High Street
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